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BILL TITLE: Consumer and Display Fireworks – Regulation and Tax 
 

REVIEW AND ANALYSIS 
 

 This legislation seeks to authorize the sale and possession of consumer fireworks. The bill 

further authorizes the Office of the State Fire Marshal (OSFM) to issue permits for the display and 

sale of consumer fireworks.  The OSFM will be required to inspect and approve sales locations as the 

bill establishes location criteria.  

 

 Under current law, only ground based sparklers are approved for sale to the public.  Other 

commercial fireworks are approved for sale to commercial licensed businesses for displays.  These 

commercial displays are similar to the fireworks launched at celebrations by fire departments, the 

Inner harbor, etc.  The OSFM is responsible for the licensure of the businesses and the handlers of 

the fireworks.   

 

HB 1002 is problematic. The bill requires temporary consumer fireworks stands to comply 

with NFPA 1124 requirements for consumer fireworks retail sales and storage, but this code no 

longer exists. The last edition of this code is 2006. The 2013 code was rescinded. This legislation 

also delegates the regulatory authority of defining certain fireworks to the American Pyrotechnic 

Association by stating “APA 87-1, 2001 and its successor editions. That means APA can change the 

rules and Maryland (and the OSFM) has to just accept whatever the industry creates. 

 

On legalization, House Bill 1002 is giving carte blanche to the APA to sell just about 

anything the industry wants. Fireworks cause injuries every year to those who are not respecting the 

danger these fireworks can bring.  While the OSFM understands people will go to great lengths to 

purchase fireworks from other states and bring them back to Maryland, we anticipate that should 

House Bill 1002 pass as written, there will be a greater number of fireworks in our neighborhoods 

and as such we would expect to see an increase in the number of injuries caused by the fireworks. 

The greater ease of availability the greater the number of sales and sadly there will be injuries.   

 

For these reasons, the Office of the State Fire Marshal and the Maryland Department of State 

Police urge the Committee to give House Bill 1002 an unfavorable report.       


